
Holy Res rrection Armenian 
Apostolic hurch 

909 Michigan Avenue - {P.O. Box 143) 

South Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53172 

Office: 762-7460 

November 18, 1981 

His Eminence Archbishop T. Manoogian 
Diocese of the Armenian Church of America 
630 Second Avenue 
New York, N. Y. 10016 

Dear Surpazan Hayr: 

During your visit to the Midwest in October, we requested 
a drawing from you of a canopy for our Baptismal Font. A 
parishioner of ours has made a donation for this particular 
purpose, and we are trying to fulfil their wishes. 

We hope that you can send us a photograph or a drawi ng so 
we can submit it to our benefactor. Thank you for your 
attention to our request. 

~,Q I\~~ 
R erend Z. Nalbandian 
Pastor 

Leif Peterson 
Secretary 


